

Chairman's Blog

October 2023

The last month has been one of uncertainty and fear for many in our community. Aldenham Parish Council condemns the terrorist attacks by Hamas against Israel, especially the targeting of innocent civilians. Many residents will be worried about family and friends and our thoughts are with them, and all the people of Israel. Personal safety is also a concern for many, and APC have been working with Hertsmere Borough Council, the police and faith leaders to ensure that all residents feel safe and have up to date information. Please see the council website for resources and links.



Helen Iones



Remembrance Sunday

Radlett War Memorial. Gather from 10:45am for the service at 10:50am with two minutes silence at 11:00am.

Letchmore War Memorial. Gather from 10:15am for the service at 10:30am with two minutes silence at 11:00am.

The road will be closed during this time and re-opened shortly after the service. Please could we ask that you do not gather too close to the memorial to leave access for the wreath layers.

Tea & coffee will be served at the Radlett Reform Synagogue after the service.



Phillimore Recreation Ground Café Project Operator

APC is thrilled to announce that Alex Black, who many will know from Café In The Orchard, has been appointed as the café operator. APC is extremely excited to have Alex involved and look forward to working together on this venture.

"It is an honour to have been chosen by APC to launch the new café. We look forward to serving the Radlett Community".

Autism Awareness Training

APC will be running an Autism
Awareness Training session on Friday
1 December, 11am-12noon, at the
Radlett Centre. It's free to attend,
everyone is welcome and
refreshments will be available from
10:30am. Spaces are limited so
please do book a place in advance by
emailing admincomms@aldenhampc.gov.uk or call 01923 856433.

APC School Picture Competition

APC invited all the local primary schools to take part in creating a winter picture competition. It was very hard to choose just one winner, but I'm delighted to announce that Hridhaan Pala, aged 8, from Edge Grove School has won. His picture will appear on the front cover of Around Radlett and he will be switching on the festive lights at this year's Winter Fair.

Congratulations!



